
PIMA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

33 N. STONE AVENUE, FLOOR 11 
TUCSON, ARIZONA85701 · 13 I 7 

Stephen W. Christy 
Supervisor, District 4 

TELEPHONE 520-724·8094 
E-MAIL: district4@pima.gov 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE: October 27, 2022 

TO: 

FROM: 

Melissa Manriquez 

Clerk of the B&Joard 

Steve Christy 
District 4 Sup · r 

SUBJECT: Agenda Addendum Item 

Please place the following item on the Addendum to the Agenda for the Board of 
Supervisors meeting of November 1, 2022: 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

General Election 

Discussion/Direction/Action regarding an update on General Election 
preparation efforts of the Elections Department and the Recorder's office 
including, but not limited to, the staffing and operations of the Early and 
Emergency Voting Sites, the Election Day Vote Centers, as well as a review of 
the responses received to questions previously submitted to the Recorder. 
(District 4} 

Thank you. 



Katrina Martinez 
Deputy Clerk 

TO: 

FROM: 

. DATE: 

RE: 

Pima County Clerk of the Board 
Melissa Manriquez 

Administration Division 
33 N. Stone Avenue, Suite 100 

Tucson, AZ 85701 
Phone: (520)724-8449 • Fax: (520) 222-0448 

MEMORANDUM 

Gabriella Cazares-Kelly 
Pima County Recorder 

Melissa Manriquez))l}M~~ 
Clerk of the Board - - ~ - ·- '-.) () U 

October 18, 2022 

Management of Information & Records Division 
1640 East Benson Highway 

Tucson, Arizona 85714 
Phone: (520) 351-8454 • Fax: (520) 791-6666 

Questions from Supervisor Christy in regards to October 18, 2022 
Addendum Item No. 3 

During discussion on Addendum Item No. 3, Supervisor Christy had several questions for 
your department. Direction was given to provide you with the following questions for your 
response: 

1. Do you staff the early and emergency voting sights in the same manner as the 
Elections Department staffs its vote centers? If so, what are the differences? 

2. Is your previously stated policy of not allowing political observers - trained and 
certified by their own political party - still in effect? 

3. The Elections Manual that is generated by the Secretary of State from which your 
office, as you have stated, was to comply with State Law, was last updated, we 
believe, in 2019. Is the 2019 Secretary of State's Elections Manual current with all 
Election Laws that have been enacted since that time? 

Please provide your response to the Clerk's Office at COB Mail@pima.gov. Once 
received, it will be distributed to each district office. 

Thank you. 

c: Pima County Board of Supervisors 
Jan Lesher, County Administrator 
Hilary Hiser, Chief Deputy Recorder 


